Memorandum of Understanding

Department of Anthropology

College of Liberal Arts

December 2009

This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the Department of Anthropology, the College of Liberal Arts, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It outlines the goals to be achieved and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU during the next program review cycle. Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The review of Anthropology reveals strengths in its breadth, depth, and quality compared with other similar programs, especially in the areas of socio-cultural, applied, linguistic, and physical anthropology.  This Faculty has national and international recognition in all areas of Anthropology.

Concerns emerging from the program review include these issues:

(1)The most recent data indicate that the FTES has increased at both the undergraduate and graduate levels, and graduation rates have improved at the undergraduate level. However, graduation rates at the MA level could improve; therefore, causes for this need to be identified and remedied. The current curricular offerings and sequencings at the MA level, for example, may need to be revised.

.

It is agreed that:

1.  The Department of Anthropology will continue to improve student advising to promote timeliness to graduation and to make optimum use of students’ time.
2.  The Department will continue to develop and implement its assessment plan for the the BA and MA programs.

3.  The Department will choose at least one outcome for the BA and MA to assess, collect and analyze assessment data, and present findings to the faculty for consideration for the needs of the department in terms of faculty, laboratories, Graduate and Student Assistantships and other considerations.

4.  The Department will review both the undergraduate and graduate curricula to provide students the optimal sequence of courses that would effectively enable them to achieve the desired learning outcomes and graduate in a timely way. 

To the College of Liberal Arts (contingent on available resources):

1. The College will assist the Department by providing one course release a year for a departmental assessment coordinator.

2. The College will provide resources as reflected in and recommended through the departmental assessment process. This may include, but is not limited to faculty positions, Graduate and Student Assistantships, Laboratory needs.

3. The College will continue to support the funding of two departmental advisors, i.e. an undergraduate and a graduate advisor.

This MOU has been read and approved by:

Department Chair ______________________________ Date____________

College Dean __________________________________Date____________

Assoc. Vice President   ___________________________ Date____________

